DfES Requirement for data collection pupils studying collaborative courses at a school or institution other than their own, as part of their

 14-19 Learning Pathways
Background and issue
1. The term dual registration is defined in the Education (Pupil Registration) (Wales) Regulations 2010. It was introduced for pupils attending a mainstream school and either a PRU or a special school.
2. The ‘Pupil enrolment status’ data item is used to distinguish between the main (M - current main) school and the subsidiary (S - current subsidiary) school for such pupils. Pupils are then termed as being ‘dual registered’.  
3. The Welsh Government’s flagship 14-19 Learning Pathways Policy, and subsequently underpinned by the Learning and Skills (Wales) Measure 2009 extends the range of learning options available to pupils aged 14-19 years.  This means that a pupil can receive their curriculum in their ‘current’ school, or (depending on their choice of subject) they may attend classes in one or more local school/s.

4. Historically, where a pupil has attended more than one school as part of their learning pathways the Welsh Government has advised schools that, for ‘administrative purposes’, such pupils can be dually registered.
5. Following a review of data quality, it is apparent that this approach has resulted in duplicate data being returned to the Welsh Government, particularly as part of the statutory attendance data return. In essence, both the main and local subsidiary school are returning a full attendance record as opposed to just data for when the pupil attends their establishment. 
6. In order to address this issue the policy intention is to place responsibility for a pupil’s complete attendance record, including the data collection return to the Welsh Government, with the main school. This includes returning all local curriculum data items for that pupil in all data collections. 

7. We would now like to consider the options to ensure that a full and accurate pupil record can be captured and returned to the WG at minimum burden to the schools involved. We would welcome MIS suppliers input to that debate.

Requirement

8. All data for a pupil who receives curriculum at a local school should be returned by the main school.

9. This could be achieved, for example, by the local school recording the data in their MIS, or otherwise, and sending it to the main school via CTF. The main school could then download the attendance data to the pupil’s attendance record, which would allow for a more complete and accurate reflection of the pupils’ attendance. This data could then be returned to the Welsh Government as part of the attendance return for that pupil.  The local school would not be required to submit an attendance return for that pupil. This is only one possible approach and is provided to clarify the aim. It is not intended to be the suggested or preferred solution.

10.  The adopted approach should be able to be applied to all data collections relevant to 14-19 pathways pupils. 
11.  There is no change required to the arrangements for dual registration between a main school and a PRU or special school.

Points to be clarified before going ahead

12. Do we require the local school to hold any data about the pupil? 

13. Do we require them not to? 

